PACIFIC CITY JWSA BOARD OF DIRECTORS

FISCAL YEAR 2019/2020 
BUDGET ADOPTION MINUTES

June 25, 2019
Chair McVicker called the June 25, 2019 budget adoption meeting and special meeting to order at 5:00 PM, in the Authority’s meeting room.  
Directors present:  Carolyn McVicker, Anne Price, Sean Carlton, and Sean Lambert. Cameron Gogas was absent.
Guests Present: Ryan Fleming (via phone)

Staff Present:  Tony Owen
Resolution 19-02- Budget Appropriations
Motion
Director Price moved to approve Resolution 19-02.  Director Carlton seconded, and the motion carried unanimously.

Resolution 19-03- Fees
Motion
Director Carlton moved to approve Resolution 19-03.  Director Price seconded, and the motion carried unanimously.

Resolution 19-04- Employee Salaries
Motion
Director Carlton moved to approve Resolution 19-04.  Director Lambert seconded, and the motion carried unanimously.
The board moved onto the special meeting.
Manager Recruitment Process

Ryan Fleming said he had reviewed three proposals from different firms for the manager recruitment process. Mr. Fleming said beginning the recruitment process immediately was the most critical point.  Mr. Fleming continued that the candidates that the Authority needed to look for most likely were not looking for new employment and would need to be searched for by a specialty firm. Mr. Fleming gave a summary of the differences between a retained search and a contingency search. The board, along with Mr. Fleming, discussed specifics of each proposal, the benefits of each firm, and how to decide which one would fit best with the Authority’s needs.  The board discussed the salary of the Authority Manager position and whether they wanted to put a limit on the firms fees before calling the board together for consultation.  
Motion
Director Price moved to agree to a retained search and to authorize the Authority Manager to have further discussions and move forward in the search process and commit a budget not to exceed $35,000 without further consultation with the board.  Director Lambert seconded, and the motion carried unanimously.

The board discussed which firm they felt would fit the boards needs best. The board agreed that Prothman seemed to fit the best as they had the most experience with municipalities and the water and waste water industry. 

The board gave directions to Mr. Owen to call references of Prothman and keep a look out for red flags. Mr. Owen agreed to report back at the next business meeting. 
The board officially signed Mr. Owens review.

Motion
Director Price moved to approve specify in the event Mr. Owen left PCJWSA prior to December 31, 2019 the Authority would continue to pay his insurance premiums through the end of the year.  Director Lambert seconded, and the motion carried unanimously.

Chair McVicker read a letter thanking Director Lambert for his service on behalf of the PCJWSA board and staff. 

Chair McVicker adjourned the meeting at 5:41 PM.

The PCJWSA Board of Directors approved these minutes on July 2, 2019 by the following votes:

Aye______   Nay______   Abstain______   Absent______

ATTEST:

Carolyn McVicker, Chair



Tony Owen, Authority Manager
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